ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
MINUTES
V1
Committee Meeting 19:30 hrs on Monday 2nd March 2020 at Steve’s house:

33 Swan Street, Sible Hedingham, Halstead CO9 3RE   Tel 01787 469512

Present: Colin West (Vice Chairman & EAOA Representative), David Lumby (Treasurer), Eddie Banks (Fixtures Secretary), Simon Bowie-Britton (Webmaster), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), Julie Laver (Head Coach), Lyn West (Club Welfare Officer), and Chris Childs (Club Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	1.00
1.01

	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from Jean-Pierre Carraud (Club Captain), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary) and John Russell (Equipment Officer).

	

	2.00
2.01


	Minutes of Meeting 11th November 2019
The Minutes of the Committee Meeting 11th November 2019 were approved by the Committee and the Minutes signed by Colin West (Vice Chairman) as a correct record.
	

	3.00
3.01


	Clubmark Renewal
(PM 3.01) The Clubmark Self-Assessment Annual Review will be coordinated by the Development Committee as an ongoing process. It is noted that this is in need of review and will be updated following on from the update of the Club web site.

	Steve

Julie

	4.00
4.01

4.02

4.03
	Correspondence

BOF email 28th February advising of webinar on 5th March for Route Gadget circulated to SOS Committee and Devcom.

BOF email 19th February advertising employment opportunity circulated to SOS membership.
An advertisement for an orienteering event in Finland was not circulated.


	

	5.00
5.01

5.02

5.03
5.04
5.05
5.06
5.07
	Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer reported that the current account is significantly up on the last report and the overall financial position remains healthy. This includes all expenditure and income up to the Maldon event and takes account of the Compass Sport although there were still a few entries to be paid. This is in spite of considerable expenditure on SI equipment, a printer and SIAC cards. A £2500 grant for the Harwich event and a grant from the Jack Petchey Foundation secured by Steve has been a major contribution.
It was decided the SIAC cards as procured by the Club should be offered to the membership at cost.

It is our normal practice to record monies in and out for the accounts but it is important to have warning of up and coming large expenditure.

BOF levies are a significant element of our out goings.

Monies are therefore currently available for any worthwhile equipment or activities.

(PM 5.02) It had been the Club’s intension to buy a results printer. However we managed at Writtle by printing out from the splits printer. It was thought the purchase would not be necessary as we should now look towards showing live results on a lap top. In order to achieve this Simon considered it would be necessary to purchase a new lap top and would investigate report back to the committee. It was noted SI timing supports live results.
(PM 5.05) Andrew Cordle has held a number of training sessions at his house to demonstrate the use of the new computers and the SI system.

	Steve
Simon



	6.00

6.01

6.02
6.03
6.04
6.05
6.06
6.07

6.08

6.09

6.10

6.11


	Fixtures Report
Eddie circulated the Event Summary for 2020 and 2021 prior to the meeting as appended.
Danbury needs the appointment of a Controller. This has proved very difficult but Julie would continue to pursue the search.

Permission is required for the use of Cliff Park for the Harwich event. Tendering and/or Harwich Town to be approached. Colin has already visited Beacon Hill Fort and provisionally secured the necessary access. Kevin will need access prior to that for mapping. Colin advised the owner is very helpful. Steve has been in touch with Harwich Community Primary School with a view to using their facilities for a schools’ day. Steve and Julie will visit the school and try to secure access to Cliff Park via the gate for the urban event.
Eddie has again been in touch with the University about the use of Wivenhoe Park and the glass pavilion. The conversation is ongoing and they will come back to us with a price. The extent of access will relate directly to the course planning. It is proposed to extend the map to include Wivenhoe town so that a meaningful brown course can be included.
A dialogue has begun with the land owners agents and the Forestry Commission for the use of Pods wood. An alternative will have to be found if permission cannot be secured.
It will be necessary to determine the location and secure permission for parking in order to progress the planning of the High Woods event. Doug and Rachel McTurk are the planners.
Eddie has received a more positive response from his contact at the army for the use of Roman Valley. The hope is that they will grant us use in exchange for mapping the area which has not been used for many years.
Eddie has set out proposed dates for 2021 fixtures and these are now included on the BOF web site. It was suggested that we use Baddow Ridge for the EAL event.

(PM 6.02) Harwich funding secured.
(PM 6.03) Eddie has negotiated the Schools’ day at Notley with no fees.

(PM 6.04-6.11) All matters relating to the Hylands event resolved.

	Julie

Eddie
Kevin
Steve
Julie

Eddie

Kevin
Eddie
Eddie
Eddie


	7.00
7.01
7.02

7.03
	Volunteer Coordinator
The pros and cons of pre-entry was discussed. Whilst pre-entry gives a better idea of prospective attendees offering participants assurance of their course entry and greatly eases the pressure on registration, there was also the view that for some it would be off putting and some expressed resentment at having to pay an extra £2 for entering on the day at Ickworth. If we go down this route it was felt pre-entry should be sold as a discount rate and should not exclude entries on the day. Harwich will be pre-entry via Fabian 4 which Julie is sorting out
Jackie Sibthorp has completed her Safety Awareness course.

At the last development conference Julie was made aware of an app which permits download of orienteering maps and is gps linked so that the app records successful visit to each control. Simon is also aware of the app and considers it to have great potential. Julie and Simon could consider applying this to a Summer Series event.

	Julie

Simon

Julie

	8.00

8.01
8.02

8.03

8.04
8.05

8.06


	Winter and Summer Series Events

The Winter Mid-Week Series is progressing very well and is well supported.
The first four events were as follows:
Event 1   Wed 13th November     Chris Childs                 Colchester

Event 2    Wed 4th December      Jackie Sibthorp             Danbury

Event 3   Wed 15th January         Lucy Walker     
Halstead
Event 4   Wed 12th February       Neil Savage        
Maldon

And the next events are:

Event 5   Wed 11th March           John & Jenny Collyer   Sudbury

Event 6    Wed 8th April              Colin & Lyn West          Braintree
It was encouraging to note that events 2, 3 and 4 were planned by novices to the planning process. All did extremely well and Lucy used it as a vehicle for her DOE Award. About half the entries are not regular orienteers and this should hopefully encourage interest in future participation in the sport and club membership.
Chris has offered help to those new to planning but it was agreed this could be developed so as to provide a set of guidance notes for future events. Chris would produce a draft and circulate to the Committee for comments.
Whilst the standard age/gender handicap system has been applied to the league to encourage participation it is far from perfect and some consider the results a little unfair. David has offered an add on handicap system for top achievers but this needs further consideration. One useful addition to the results would be to identify where people have incurred penalties.
Lyn will again arrange for the Summer Series.

	Chris

Chris

Lyn



	9.00
9.01

9.02
9.03

9.04

9.05

9.06

9.07
	Mapping Report 
Kevin has been visiting Danbury and advises that large areas have now been cleared, thinning out some growth but leaving the mature trees permitting more light to reach the ground. Accordingly the woodland is more runnable although there is some fencing off of the footpaths. It is expected to bring this to a conclusion this week.
The Harwich map is progressing and Kevin will send a draft through to Colin this week.
Wivenhoe Park has a number of new buildings to be mapped and Wivenhoe town needs to be added. It was hoped this could be done by end of March.

Paper stocks are running low. A new order would be placed this week with sufficient supply for about 2 years. 750 required for school days. There is an adequate supply of A3 paper which will be needed for the Harwich event.

More cartridges need to be purchased.

It may be time to review our current mapping software and consider upgrading to a team licence. The upgrade could perhaps be part allocated to the mapping costs for Harwich. Kevin would review and make recommendations.

It may also be worth agreeing the mapping format to be used throughout by EA. Kevin will provide notes to Colin for the EA meeting. 

	Kevin
Kevin

Colin

Kevin

Kevin

Kevin

Kevin

Kevin

Colin

	10.00

10.01
10.02

10.03

10.04

10.05

10.06

10.07


	Equipment and Club Kit
The new club tent was used at Writtle. It worked well and having two entrances it could, if required, be used for both registration and download. Runners would be discouraged from entering the tent however as it has an integrated floor. It also has bedroom partitions which are of no real benefit. The one criticism is the weight. It would be too much for a JK or Compass Sport where gear often has to be carried a long distance. The poles have been separated out to a ruck sack to split the weight.
The generator worked well at Writtle and was reasonably economic on fuel. This proved far more reliable than the batteries at Hylands Park.
The new computer system has also proved very successful and Simon confirmed he is now able to manage the system including publishing the results and Route Gadget.
One of the control boxes has failed and this will be investigated.

John Russell has several tents which the club has acquired over the years. It was agreed they have no value and can be disposed, but we should retain the better tent for ongoing use as the new tent may prove too big and heavy for some events.
John has also reported that we have three large batteries in storage. The Committee decided, now that we have the use of a generator, we do not need to retain them as they are so heavy and not very reliable. If John can provide full details of the good batteries Colin will attempt to sell them. Any defunct battery will need to be properly disposed of.
John has kindly been custodian of the SOS kit for many years and the club is grateful for his contribution. This task will need to be passed on when a suitable location can be determined.


	Simon

John

John

Colin

All

	11.00
11.01
11.02

11.03
11.04
11.05
11.06
11.07
11.08
11.09
11.10
11.11
11.12

	Webmaster’s Report

Simon has successfully taken ownership of the club web site and is now included on the SOS Committee and email distribution.
The web site will have to move from Andrew’s own to a new domain. This will incur a small cost, to be advised, and could be achieved by the end of March.

Beyond March it is proposed to deploy Wordpress which will enable Simon to maintain overall control of the web site but permit others to create and amend pages. This is a widely used means of running a web site.
We will also need to link to a cloud provider to ensure we have a suitable and reliable means of back up.
Committee members will need some tuition in how to operate the system

For the time being the old web suite will run in parallel to the new one until the transfer is complete. Simon pointed out he is not a ‘designer’ so others may wish to contribute.

In running the web site it will be beholden on others to prompt Simon for any updates.

It would take about 6 months to complete the web site update.

It was agreed the control boxes in need of new batteries should be sent away for repair.
Memory sticks may not be the best way to transfer the event results. Since we now have our own kit, following the event, the lap tops can be taken by the Organiser for processing the results at home.

Simon will arrange for the system updates as and when necessary.

Simon will procure a new cable which has become damaged.
	Simon

Simon
Simon

Simon

Steve

Simon

	12.00

12.01

12.02
	Permanent Course Officer’s Report

(PM 12.01) The warden at Tiptree has been sent the permanent course orienteering map for approval but has not responded. Julie will chase.
Hylands Park and High Woods have sufficient maps at present.
	Julie/Alex


	13.00
13.01

13.02

13.03

13.04

13.05

13.06

13.07
	Development Committee
Steve has circulated a comprehensive Devcom Development Plan for 2020 which is agreed.
A Come and Try Spring into Action training day has been arranged for Admirals Park on 25th April. It was agreed that participants should be given a voucher entitling them to a reduced entry fee for the Danbury event the following day.

Rachel is the agreed nomination for the Jack Petchey Foundation Leader Award.
Two mini series events are planned for Castle Park and another two for High Woods. CBC are now imposing fees. Steve would negotiate.
Club picnic arranged for Harwich on 4th July.
Surrey Outdoor Learning have requested the hire of SOS kit. We have loaned it to them in the past. It was agreed that we lend them say 50 control boxes for £50 and £1 per dibber. All loss and damages would need to be paid for.

Julie will set up a calendar for events.

 
	Steve
Steve
Steve
Steve

Steve

Julie



	14.00
14.01

	EAOA Report

Colin will not be able to attend the EAOA meeting on Friday.

	

	15.00
15.01

	Membership Report
Nothing to report
	

	16.00

16.01

	General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR)
(PM 16.01) Kevin has set out and circulated a draft list of the primary objectives for an SOS Privacy Policy. Kevin has undertaken to produce a draft document for comment. 


	Kevin

	17.00

17.01
17.02
	Any Other Business

(PM 17.01) Leadership Award see item 13.03.
Steve was thanked for his hospitality.


	

	18.00
18.01

	Date of Next Meetings
The dates and venues for 2020 meetings are as follows:

Committee Mtg        Mon 11th May   3 Tortoiseshell Way Braintree CM7 1WG
Committee Mtg        Mon 7th Sept     TBA
AGM                        Mon 12th Oct     TBA
Committee Mtg        Mon 9th Nov      TBA
Meetings start at 19.30


	

	
	The Meeting closed at 22.00 hrs
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